Ambassador Motaz Zahran

Embassy of Egypt

3521 International Court NW

Washington, DC 20008

Dear Ambassador

Three senior staff of the Egyptian Initiative for Personal Rights (EIPR) have been detained since 15 November 2020. Mohamed Basheer, Karim Ennarah, and Gasser Abdel-Razek are being investigated for charges of “joining a terrorist group", “spreading false news” and "misusing social media”. They are being targeted simply for EIPR's peaceful human rights work, including a meeting with diplomats on 3 November 2020.

I call on the Egyptian authorities to drop the ongoing investigation and release the three men without further delay. Please also ensure that human rights NGOs can carry out their important work without fear of arrest or reprisals. 
Sincerely,

